2018 Presidents Report
Piha Ratepayers & Residents Assn.
Welcome to the 20189 Annual General Meeting if the Piha Ratepayers and Residents Association.  The Piha R&R is the organisation that represents the Piha community through strong and established linkages with the Waitakere Ranges Local Board and the Auckland Council organisations including Auckland Transport and ATEED.
We particularly welcome our special guests from Auckland Council and the Waitakere Ranges Local Board.  A mutually cooperative affiliation with these people is fundamental to an active and functioning R&R.  We are grateful for the good relationships that we enjoy with them and their support for what we are trying to achieve for the Piha community.
We also warmly welcome all of our members here today and especially acknowledge the members of the R&R committee past and present.  The knowledge, experience, time and effort they expend is for the benefit of the Piha community and this is a huge and invaluable asset.  Much of their work goes unseen. 
General.  There is a long and unending list of tasks that the R&R undertake with Auckland Council and it’s organisations on issues, such as; Kauri Dieback and the Rahui; Waitakere Ranges Track closures; Piha Lagoons pollution; the proposed Piha Road upgrade; public transport bus service to Piha; Waitakere Ranges Heritage Area issues; Piha Steam erosion control; active involvement in the development of a community emergency management and resilience plan; issues surrounding the flooding in Glen Esk Valley and the subsequent Auckland Council report; refurbishment of the South Beach ablution block; repair of the Eel Bridge to Marine Parade boardwalk; the parking and trading violations at South Piha; freedom camping; fireworks control and submission; and more.  While it may seem at times as that some of these issues remain unresolved, be assured they have not slipped off our radar.  We are constantly talking and communicating with the Council agencies and are ever hopeful of achieving beneficial outcomes for the Piha community.  

Piha Lagoon:  Water pollution in the Piha Stream Lagoon remain a problem. Graeme Carrie, with assistance from Dave Bryant, has been testing the water in the Piha Stream and logging the results against weather and tide conditions.  The results prove that when the Piha Lagoon is regularly flushed by the tide, the lagoon is safe for swimming.  This does not mean that waste water from septic tanks entering the lagoon is not an issue, but proves the statement in the 2015 Auckland Council report produced by consultants Tonkin & Taylor that, “A combination of focussing on reducing point source pollution and periodic excavation provide the most comprehensive approach to reducing contaminant levels within Piha Lagoon.” Neither approach can be successful in isolation.
Recent focus on the flooding of the Piha Stream has drawn further interest on the benefits of keeping the Piha Stream mouth open.

Library Building:   We have travelled a long and often difficult journey with the Piha Community Library Trust since the Trust was formed in 2009.  I am happy to report that during 2018 the committee reached a resolution of differences between the R&R and the Trust concerning the library building, an outcome that was facilitated with the assistance of Auckland Council and the Waitakere Ranges Local Board.  This also involved the R&R reaching financial agreements with the Library Trust, the details of which are included in the Financial Report. I am now able to report that there has been a renewal of the Land Lease between Auckland Council and the Piha R&R, as owner of the building situated on Council land.  In addition, the R&R has entered into a sublease of the library building with the Library Trust on terms that are highly favourable to the Trust.  Both the Land Lease and the Sublease are for 10 years plus a right of renewal.  The committee is pleased that this matter has now been resolved.
Post Office: The Post Office, owned and operated by the R&R, continues to be an important asset to the Piha community and we are proud to have been operating the Post Office now for more than 30 years.  Postal services throughout the world are being affected dramatically by the advent of modern technologies as we see a shift away from traditional mail, but an increase parcels through on-line purchasing.  We are working to keep up with these changes and to provide quality postal services and remain financially viable.
Old School House and Wetland:  We are pleased to have been a party to the management plan that allowed Auckland Council to acquire the old School House and the wetland area on which it sits, from the Dept. of Education.  This valuable asset is now in the process of having the required legal work completed to bring it under the control of the Piha Community.  Once that is finalised, development and use of area will be addressed.
Membership.    The strength of the R&R is dependent on strong community input and support.  Encourage your friends and neighbours to become members of the R&R.  The more members we have and the more active those members are in sharing their thoughts, ideas, concerns and complaints, the better the R&R can represent the community and the better the community can become.  We welcome input from our members at our monthly meetings and we set aside an Open Forum time for that purpose, or you can contact us by email or phone.  So if you have an issue or a suggestion please bring it forward. 
Thank you again for your attendance.  We look forward to continuing our efforts, with your support, in the coming year.

Ken Cowan

President
